
City Councillor  

Joseph A. DelGrosso 

City Council Chamber 

Calendar – Sine Die 

December 16, 2013 

 

5:45 P.M. Appointments Sub-Committee Meeting 

 

6:00 P.M. Salute to the Flag 

 

  Roll Call of Members 

 

Approval of the Journals of the meetings of December 2, 2013 and 

December 9, 2013. 

 

Committee Reports 

 

Report of the Appointments Sub-Committee 

 

1. Re-appointment of Henry Tufo to the Planning Board. 

2. Appointment of Lisa Pressman as a Constable. 

 

Pursuant to Rule 23 of the City Council Rules of Order, the following Council 

Orders are being reported out of committee with the recommendation to be 

placed on file. 

 

13-236 RE:  Powers and Sullivan Audit. 

 

13-212  RE:  Moody’s Investor Service Report. 

 

Motions 

 

13-282 Motion presented by Councillors Patch and Powers:  That the 

Mayor request the Director of Veterans’ Affairs to install a memorial sign for 

William C. Flynn, former City Councillor and U.S. Navy Veteran at the 

corner of Park and Washington Avenues. 

 

13-283 Motion presented by Councillors Arrigo and Reardon:  That the 

Mayor periodically, during the course of the negotiations with Mohegan Sun 

regarding a new host community agreement, address the City Council in 

Executive Session on the progress of the negotiation. The purpose of this 

motion, with the understanding that the Council may only advise and has no 

authority to execute an agreement, is to give the Mayor and his negotiating 

team the benefit of the thoughts, ideas and experience of the Council and to 

enhance the transparency of the negotiations.  This motion also requests that 

prior to executing a host community agreement, the Mayor meet with the 

Council in Executive Session to provide the details of any such final 

agreement. 

 

13-284 Motion presented by Councillor Guinasso:  That the Mayor 

request the Traffic Commission and the School Department to look into the 

feasibility of placing a crossing guard at Mountain Avenue and Broadway at 

the request of area residents. 



 

 

Legislative Bench 
 

 In keeping with the custom and tradition of the Revere City Council, 

the City Council honored six of its members by placing their names and years 

of service as members of the City Council on name plates on the City 

Council’s legislative bench, which sits in the City Council Chamber, behind 

the members of the Council. 

 

 To receive the special recognition, City Councillors must have served 

for a decade or more on the City Council.  Currently, the names of nineteen 

past and present members of the City Council are on the legislative bench.  

 

 Six City Councillors will be honored this evening by having their names 

and years of service placed on the Legislative Bench. 

 

 They are as follows: 

 

1. Ward Three City Councillor, Arthur F. Guinasso’s name is placed on 

the legislative bench with twenty-six (26) years of service as a member 

of the City Council. 

 

2. Councillor-at-Large, Robert J. Haas, Jr.’s name is placed on the 

legislative bench with twenty-two (22) years of service as a member of 

the City Council. 

 

3. Councillor-at-Large, Anthony T. Zambuto’s name is placed on the 

legislative bench with fourteen (14) years of service as a member of the 

City Council. 

 

4. Ward Two City Councillor and 2013 Council President, Ira 

Novoselsky’s name is placed on the legislative bench with fourteen (14) 

years of service as a member of the City Council. 

 

5. Ward Five City Councillor, John F. Powers’ name will be placed on the 

legislative bench with thirteen (13) years and seven (7) months of service 

as a member of the City Council. 

 

6. Ward One City Councillor Richard A. Penta’s name will be placed on 

the legislative bench with thirteen (13) years and three (3) months of 

service as a member of the City Council. 

 

Outgoing City Councillor 

 

Outgoing City Councillor At Large John R. Correggio will be awarded 

a plaque in honor of his service on the Revere City Council. 

Outgoing City Council President 

City Council President Ira Novoselsky will be awarded a plaque in 

honor of his service as president of the Revere City Council in 2013. 

Family Members Who Have Served on the Revere City Council 



Former Councillor John R. Arrigo served on the Revere City Council 

from 1988 to 1993.  His son, Brian M. Arrigo was first elected to the 

position of Councillor-at-Large in November of 2011 and has just 

completed his first term.  Councillor Arrigo will begin his second term 

representing the citizens of Revere in 2014.  As father and son, their 

names will be permanently affixed to the desk of the City Council 

President in the City Council Chamber. 

 


